
 Player Development Meeting March 23, 2022 

 Present:  Dan Selander, David Zimmer, Mike Haglund,  Steve Barten, Kevin Mooney, 
 Shannon Olmscheid, Troy Engebretson, Dylan Jude 

 Absent  : Scott Martinka 

 Others Present  :  Corey Zeiher, Amanda Henry 

 Review PDC applications for new membership and vote on returning 
 members 

 Adam Domke- Albany 
 Andrew Ferguson- Albany 
 Steve Barten- Paynesville 
 Josh Dragt- NLS 
 Charlie Orth- NLS 
 Mark Peterson- NLS 
 Dan Selander- NLS 
 Clay Tennant- NLS 
 Chuck Andrews- Rocori 
 Kurt Habben- Rocori 
 Josh Polikowsky- Rocori 
 Mike Stang- Rocori 

 Dan Selander and Steve Barten were both voted unanimously. Charlie Orth, Chuck 
 Andrews and Mike Stang are the other 3 nominations that will be presented to the BOD 
 on 3/28. 

 Nominate Chair of PDC 
 Dan was unanimously voted as the PDC Chair for a 2 year term. Will be nominated to the 
 BOD on 3/28. 



 Agenda changes for upcoming year 
 Review tryout process at the next meeting. Change month off to May and meet in June 
 instead. Include away tournament selection as part of the June meeting. 

 Season Ending Awards 
 Kevin Mooney sent the list of sportsmanship award winners to Amanda and Mike. Team 
 managers suggested all teams should do the same thing or we should have a policy 
 regarding season ending awards. Discussed how the association should consider an end 
 of year banquet where all teams can recognize players and present awards. 

 Season Review 
 Bantam A: Struggled with a young team. 
 Bantam B: Difficult season, but had some improvement at the end of the year. 
 Disappointed with playoff performance. 
 Peewee A: Good season, happy with the results and improvement. 
 Peewee B1: Tough season, some kids greatly improved 
 Peewee B2: Good season, took 3rd place in district playoffs 
 Squirt A: Regular season champs, district tournament champs. Excellent season. 
 Squirt B: Tough season, played excellent against Sartell in district playoffs 
 Squirt C: Great season, district tournament champs and reg season champs 
 12U: Tough start, played well as a team later in season. 1 win away from making regional 
 tournament 
 10U: Nice season, showed great improvement from the beginning of the season. 

 Payment of Non-parent coaches 
 Recommendation to the BOD: 
 Dylan Jude- $2,000 
 Emily Kuhlman- $3,000 
 Kenny Mooney- $800 

 Discuss fall schedule 
 Fall camps Oct 3 
 Evaluations Oct 15, 16 

 Coaches Handbook suggestion from BOD 
 Consider creating something that would help new coaches understand everything they 
 need to do. Would need to be very vague. 

 Next Meeting: Wednesday, April 20 6:30pm at TBD 


